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Wednesday 08 August 2018 
 

Term 3 - Week 3 

Clare’s Corner 
Many thanks to the 30 families who replied to our ​reporting survey.​ From these comments and 
suggestions we are able to review and look at how we can improve this. I cannot stress enough 
how important it is that you have a clear understanding of where your child is at with their 
learning journey and how you can support and help them with this.  A connection with your 
child’s teacher is vital and we, as a staff, wish to remind you that our school emails are a good 
way of keeping this communication open if you do not get into school very often. If, at any stage, 
you are concerned or have an issue you wish to discuss with the teacher, please make contact - 
do not wait for interview times or reporting times. 

Kahikatea ( Room 5 /6)  g​erlinde@southend.school.nz 
p​auline@southend.school.nz 
c​aragh@southend.school.nz 
t​racey@southend.school.nz 

Rimu ( Room 7)  r​ebekah@southend.school.nz  

Totara 1   ​lee@southend.school.nz 

Totara 2 jan@southend.school.nz 
m​aria@southend.school.nz 

Kowhai jan@southend.school.nz 
m​aria@southend.school.nz 

And of course me,  Clare principal@southend.school.nz 

  

South End School Curriculum:​ As you know we are working our way through developing our 
school curriculum.  Earlier this year we asked for your feedback on our ​Health / Physical 
Education and EOTC​ (Education Outside the Classroom ) programmes and what was 
important to you and your children. We have completed the guidelines for these areas and will 
be implementing any changes fully by 2019. Attached with today’s newsletter is the ​EOTC 
activities for the 2018 year.​  Please ensure these are all returned by Friday 17 August please. 
  
What’s been happening? 
Papawai Marae ​: The Year 5 - Year 8 students had a very moving noho marae visit in week 1. 
All students had the experience of being welcomed onto the marae and then participated in a 
variety of activities including taiha, traditional maori games, rakau, poi making and a variety of 
art activities relating to local legends. We sincerely thank Papawai for having us to stay, Kuranui 
College students for joining us and helping with the workshops, and to the parents who came to 
visit and help us in a variety of ways.  Photo’s next page. 
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